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The afternoon of September 17th
PLENARY SESSIONS OF THE GENERAL CHAPTER

WELCOME TO THE LAITY
Br. Seán Sammon, in his role as president of the Central Commission, welcomed the laity who have taken up their part in the work of the Chapter.

SUMMARY OF THE MINUTES (SEPTEMBER 10-15)
Br. Maurice Berquet read a summary of the Minutes of the Chapter covering September 10-15. The Chapter voted to approve them.

OVERALL OUTLINE OF THE SEE-JUDGE STAGE
Br. Peter Rodney was the moderator. Br. Emili Turú presented an overall view of the “see-judge” stage of discernment:

1. Listen the the voices coming from within the Institute, whose main sources will be the surveys, the report of the General Council and the contributions of Br. Superior General. Following this phase, a first synthesis is planned for Wednesday, September 19.

2. Listen to other voices coming from outside the Institute, among which stand out the document "Inside Globalization: Towards a Pluricentric and Intercultural Communion. Ecclesiological Implications for the Government of our Institutes" by the theological commission of the Union of Superiors General, and a presentation by Br. Álvaro Rodríguez, Superior General of the Brothers of the Christian Schools, which he will deliver to our Chapter on September 22. Also suggested for inclusion is Pope John Paul II’s Apostolic Letter "Novo Millennio Ineunte".

3. Determine, after a period of evaluation, the calls of God that the Chapter should undertake for the vitality of the Institute. This marks the end of the “see-judge” phase. Br. Seán Sammon explained a detailed calendar based on the above outline.

ELECTION OF MODERATORS
The assembly has elected, by written ballot, six moderators from a list of 13 nominees drawn up by the groups. The Brothers elected are Jude Pieterse, Joaquim Clotet, Antonio Martínez, Eduardo Navarro, Michael Hill and Jean Ronzon.

THE GENERAL COUNCIL’S REPORT TO THE GENERAL CHAPTER
Br. Seán Sammon presented the Report of the General Council, which was published in its entirety in “FMS Message" Number 29, of December 2000. Br. Mariano Varona suggested an approach to studying and reflecting on the report. The basic question is this: “To assure the vitality of the Institute over the next eight years, indicate, based on the information contained in the Report of the General Council, the two or three most significant challenges that we must face in the areas of...". The four areas the different groups will consider are: a)Mission and Solidarity, b)Marist Apostolic Spirituality, c)Formation and d)Animation, Government and Restructuring. Each of the capitulants has signed up for a group which will consider one of these areas.

SHORT TAKES
- Br. André Déculty, elected the next provincial of the Province of Beaucamps-St. Genis (France), took his place in the Assembly as an observer “with voice but without vote”, in accordance with the agreement previously adopted by the delegates.

- Prayers were asked for Br. Luis Luna, of the Province of Western Mexico, and for Br. Luíz Attílio Rodolfi, of the Province of Porto Alegre (Brazil), both recently deceased.

- Br. Gilles Ouimet (Canada) celebrated his birthday yesterday. Best wishes were extended to him on the occasion.

- Monsignor François Duthel, in charge of the French section of the Vatican State Department, concelebrated the Eucharist.

